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Thank you, Madam President.

We thank the distinguished delegation of Paraguay for their national report and presentation.

Italy appreciates steps taken by Paraguay to promote and protect the rights of the child, including the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure in 2017. In this regard, we also welcome the adoption of the 2016 Act against physical punishment as well as the 2018 Act on prevention of sexual violence and care of sexually abused children and adolescents. We also commend the criminalization of femicide in 2016 and the efforts made to counter trafficking in human beings.
Italy seizes this opportunity to offer Paraguay the following recommendations:

· Strengthen the efforts to end all the abuses against children, including child, early and forced marriages, child labour, sexual abuses, and trafficking.

· Combat all forms of violence and discrimination against women and girls and promote awareness on gender-based violence and sexual and reproductive health. 

· Ensure that all allegations of acts of torture, ill-treatment and arbitrary killings by the security forces are duly investigated and prosecuted.

· Adopt measures to ensure that human rights defenders and journalists can carry out their work in a safe environment, without risk of reprisals.

We wish Paraguay a successful review.

I thank you.  
